
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD

Minutes of Regular Board Meeting
March 29, 1979 Chicago, Illinois

All Board Members were present.

Opinions and Orders were adopted in these cases by a vote of

5—0: ft 77—332, Crystal Lake; 78—181, John Boast; 78—311,

Olin Corp.; 79-8, Cora Dock.

An Opinion and Order was adopted in #78-172, City of Hanover,

by a vote of 4-1, Mr. Dumelle dissented.

A motion by IEPA to consolidate the proceedings in R78—10,

R78-11 and R79-3 was granted by a vote of 5—0. Mr. Goodman

will prepare the Order.

A proposed Order in R78—3,—4, Hydrocarbons was adopted for

publication and comment by a vote of 5—0, Mr. Young con

curred.

Proposed Interim Orders were adopted for publication and

comment in RiB—b, Particulate Emissions and R78—11, Fugi

tive Particulate Emissions by a vote of 5—0.

A proposed Interim Order was adopted for publication and

comment in R79—3, AQS Amendrnent, Rule 103, Permit Condi

tions and Maintenance by a vote of 5—0, Mr. Dumelle con

curred. -

Mr. James Harrington for Interlake Inc. made a motion that a

sentence be added to the preamble of the Interim Orders in

R78—10, R78-11 and R79—3 stating that these proposed Orders

are not to be submitted to the U.S. Environmental Protection

Agency for approval or disapproval. He stated that this

motion would be submitted ih writing to the Board. Mr

Harvey Sheldon for the Can Manufacturers’ Institute joined

in the motion made by Interlake. The Board voted 4—0 to

deny the motion,; Mr. Werner abstained. The proceedings were

transcribed.

Motion for consideration and decision in #76—80, Allaert,was

denied and motion for extension Of time to file brief granted

by a vote of 5—0. Mr. Dumelle will prepare an Order.

Motion for stay was granted in #77-25, Marquette,by a vote

of 5—0. Mr. Dumelle will prepare an Order.

Motion to amend and add parties in #78—102, Dougherty,was

granted by a vote of 5—0. Mr. Dumelle will prepare an

Order.
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Motion to amend in #78—129, Itasca was granted by a vote of
5-0. Mr. Dumelle will prepare an Order.

A notice of bankruptcy in #78—131, Prescrete,was construed
as a motion to dismiss and denied by a vote of 5—0. Mr.
Goodman will prepare an Order.

Motion to withdraw in #78—146, Glendale Heights,was granted
by a vote of 5—0. Mr. Dumelle will prepare an Order.

Motion for leave to file recommendation in #78—181, Boast
was taken with the Opinibn and Order (see decisions).

Letter requesting release from a condition of an Order in
#78-191, Nestle,was construed as a motion and granted by a
vote of 5—0. Mr. Goodman will prepare an Order.

Motion for continuance in #78—193, valley view,was granted
by a vote of 5—0. Mr. Dumelle will prepare an Order.

In #78-239, SCM Corp., a response to motion to amend was
construed as a motion to vacate Board Order of March 15,
1979 and granted by a vote of 5—0. Mr. Young will prepare
an Order.

A Stipulation to dismiss in #78—294, Marathon Oil ,was con
strued as a motion to withdraw and granted by a vote of 5—0.
Mr. Dumelle will prepare an Order.

Motion to dismiss or stay in #79—5, Crossroads,was denied by
a vote of 5—0. Mr. Goodman will prepare an Order.

Motion for stay of conditions in #79—6, General Motors,was
granted by a vote of 5—0. Mr. Dumelle will prepare an
Order.

Motion to dismiss #79—22, Georgetown,was granted by a vote
of 5—0. Mr. Dumelle will prepare an Order.

Objection having been withdrawn in #79—32, Stepan Chemical,
the hearing was cancelled and the matte ordered placed on
the agenda for decision by a vote of 5—0.

Motion to amend in #78—301, Airview,was granted by a vote of
5—0. Mr. Dumelle will prepare an Order.

These cases were discussed and held for further discussion
or possible ftecision on April 12, 1979: ## 77—17, Idlewild
Country Club;77—275, Ralph Korte; 78—262, Price; 78—291,
Roper Appliance; 78—30, Arthur Light.

Amended petitions in #79-39, Laclede Steel, and 79—45,
Balmoral Racing,were ordered held for Agency recommendation.
An amended petition in #79—40, A&G Coal ,was held to April 12
for consideration.
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In new cases these actions were taken by a vote of 5—0: ##
79—52, Forest Preserve Dist. v. E&E Hauling, hearing author
ized; 79—54, Amoco Oil, held to April 12; 79-55, Interlake,
hearing authorized; 79—56, Lissner, held for an Agency
recommendation.

Hearings are mandatory in these new cases: ## 79—57, EPA v.
John Barr; 79—58, EPA v. The Minerals Management Corp.;
79—59, EPA v. James Ralston; 79—60, EPA v. Illinois Tank &

Truck.

In other new cases these actions were taken by a vote of
5—0: ft 79—61, Illinois Power, motion for stay granted and
hearing authorized, Order by Mr. Dumelle; 79—62, Consolida
tion Coal, hearing authorized; 79—63, Stauffer Chemical,
hearing authorized; 79—64, International Harvester, held for
Agency recommendation; 79—65, Stauffer Chemical, hearing
authorized; 79-66, Nicholas—Homeshield, hearing authorized.

Hearings are mandatory in these cases: H 79—67, EPA v.
Chicago—Joliet Livestock,and 79-68, EPA v. Maryville
Colonial Nursing Home.

The Board determined that #79—69, Walker,was not a variance
petition but should be referred to the IEPA as an applica
tion for a permit. The number was ordered stricken and Mr.
Dumelle agreed to write a letter to the petitioner.

Proposed Water Quality Standards Amendments filed by IEPA
were given the number R79—6 and authorized for hearing and
publication by a vote of 5—0.

Proposed Water Quality Standards Amendments filed by Modine
Mfg. were authorized for hearing and publication by a vote
of 5—0. The number assigned was R79—8.

All matters not disposed of as listed were ordered placed on
an agenda for April 12, 1979 for possible consideration.

I, Christan L. Moffett, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution
Control Board 40 hereby certify tl2at the above Minutes were
adppted this “Kic day of : , 1979 by a vote of

Christan L. Mof4j Clerk
Illinois Pollution Control Board


